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PARKSIDE SCHOOL





8th July 2021
To all parents, carers and whanau of Parkside Specialist School,

We have had a lovely term uninterrupted by Covid. At last!

Students and staff alike have been enjoying return to some normality and Parkside has begun to open to the outside world once more. 

Our TWT students have attended Special Olympics and achieved some wonderful results with a great team effort. 

Students at PHS have been working hard on their Kapa Haka and all students across the school have been engaging in Matariki activities, producing some wonderful artwork.

There have been trips to Body Blast for our older students with a get fit remit and a more leisurely trip to the shop for others, such as View Road who took their core boards to enhance their communication.

Students at Puke East presented a wonderful school assembly, singing and signing the National Anthem. Such a great performance.

Room three at Base have been film making and are entering their film into a national competition so watch this space! Other Base classes have been focusing well on their core studies, including the use of IXL (an online programme) to improve literacy and maths skills. 

At Intermediate there have been increased inclusion opportunities including rehearsals alongside the mainstream Kapa Haka groups. Intermediate One have produced beautiful artwork using oil paints and Intermediate Two has made tasty bread in the shape of Matariki stars.

At Tamaoho, our students have settled well into their new school and are making friends with mainstream peers. Valley one and two have been packing a whole host of learning in, including finding out about their senses and learning all about animals.

So, some amazing work taking place around the school and a huge thank you to all our students and staff for your fantastic efforts. The vibe across school is so positive and everyone is willing to step up  and take on what is needed to ensure the school operates well for students.

I would like to take this opportunity to remind both staff and students that you should not attend school if you have symptoms of illness, a high temperature, coughing or sickness. These spread very quickly in our school community, and we must always protect our most vulnerable students.

The BOT has been convening to move the refurbishment plans forward and Chairperson of the BOT and I have been meeting on a regular basis with the team who will be implementing the build. This is an exciting time for all at Base school who have been working towards this project for many years.

Alongside the new building we will be putting in place our new logo and motto with our colours derived from those of the logo with a deeper base colour. These colours will also be reflected on our revised website that should be fully in place in the first few weeks of Term Three.

Unfortunately, due to the refurbishment beginning in Term four we will be postponing our second Family Fun Day until 2022 with a date to be announced.

Talking of projects, we are starting our journey to be able to create and deliver our own Healthy School Lunches at Parkside Specialist School. I am currently in talks with the MOE and independent business owners as we move towards attaining a commercial kitchen from which we will be able to cook and serve meals for our students across school. Again, watch this space and I will continue to keep you updated.

The new Parkside Coffee Club has begun to meet and has already convened twice. This is an opportunity for parents and carers to get together for social conversation and mutual support. Further dates for Term three will be posted on Dojo and sent on email.

In addition to advertising the coffee club, we also advertised for parents to join the staff team as fixed term Teacher Aides and we now have two fabulous new parent staff members. We will begin 

Term 3 fully staffed although we have had some long-standing staff members leave this term:

LEN NEL, our long term part-time psychologist, has now moved on after working at Parkside for more than a quarter century. Len has been a huge support for the school as first the Principal and subsequently as psychologist and will be much missed by students and staff.

Len has made a lasting impact on our school approaches to positive behaviour and developing our understanding of the ‘why’ behind our students’ actions and outcomes of these. We intend to continue to develop and progress this work as we travel the route to becoming a Trauma Informed school.

A massive thank you to Len for his amazing contribution for our students over the years. Len did not wish for any formal leaving celebration so we are compiling a book of memories and thanks for him. Staff have made their contribution and we invite parents to add their own thoughts and/or comments. Please send these via the office to admin@parkside.net.nz and we will include them in Len’s book.

Two other long serving members of staff, Margaret Cracknell, teacher and Lynley Burling, Teacher Aide, have retired and we farewelled both at our end of term staff meetings. We thank them both for their contributions over many years.
So, to dates… please see the dates and events listed below that will take us to the end of the year:

End Term 2 : Friday 9th July

Term 3: Monday 26th July – Friday 1st October

Teacher Only Day: Friday 13th August

Term 4: Monday 18th October – Tuesday 14th December

Labour Day: 25th October

Family Fun Day 2: Postponed to 2022 due to refurbishment of Parkside Base School

So, I think that is all for now other than to say I wish you all a very happy holiday on behalf of all staff at Parkside Specialist School. We look forward to seeing you all for Term three!

Carol.
Kind Regards

Carol Willard
	
	Carol Willard | Principal 

[image: image1.png]


: Parkside School | 184 Wellington Street | Pukekohe, New Zealand
[image: image2.png]


: principal@parkside.net.nz | [image: image3.png]


: (09)2389689 | [image: image4.png]


: 027 3630 4025


